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COMMUNITY UPDATE  |  JULY 19, 2023

City Council has approved in-principle three grants for area-specific beautification
initiatives, public art, amenities and public space programming. This year’s program
will provide between $10,000 in matching funds to the Campbellton Neighbourhood
Association, and Willow Point Business Improvement Association, and $19,862.86 to
the Downtown Business Improvement Association. Improvements will include
decorative lighting, murals, flower planters, waste receptacles, signage, and musicians. 

CITY TO PROVIDE ASSISTANCE 
BY PARTNERING AGREEMENTS 

For 2023 Community Beautification Grants Program

sustainability@campbellriver.ca l 250-286-5797

QUESTIONS OR FEEDBACK? 
Contact Jason Locke, Long Range Planning and Sustainability Manager 

The draft partnering agreements 
and records relating to the proposed
assistance are available for public
inspection, by email, or by
appointment between 8:30 a.m. 
to 4:30 p.m., Monday through Friday,
excluding holidays, at City Hall. 

Council will consider the proposed
partnering agreements on 
August, 17, 2023.

Notice is provided as required in
Section 21 of the Community Charter.

PTE Applications are available, at campbellriver.ca/CPC
and City Hall.

The City’s current Permissive Tax Exemption (PTE) Bylaw
expires in 2023. All PTE recipients need to reapply 
to be considered for an exemption in 2024 and beyond. 

4 P.M. ON FRIDAY, JULY 28, 2023

DOES YOUR ORGANIZATION RECEIVE A
PERMISSIVE PROPERTY TAX EXEMPTION?

If yes, you need to reapply this year!
 

Submit questions and applications to the attention of: Alan Ha, 
City Controller, 301 St. Ann's Road, Campbell River, BC V9W 4C7, by:

Permissive property tax exemptions are available for property that is 
either owned or held by a church, charitable, philanthropic or non-profit
organization that meets the requirements prescribed by Section 224 
of the Community Charter and City Council’s Finance Policy.

Questions? Contact Alan Ha, City Controller, at 
(250) 286-5754 or alan.ha@campbellriver.ca

The Dogwood Corridor Study reviews Dogwood Street from the
north end to the south end with recommendations to improve
operations and safety. Both draft plans were presented to the
public at the Open House, held on June 15, 2023. There is
currently a survey available online, and in person at City Hall. 
The survey goes until July 21, 2023. 

For more information and to take the survey, 
visit getinvolved.campbellriver.ca

email transportation@campbellriver.ca 
or call 250-286-5721.

The City is updating its Master Transportation Plan (MTP)
and recently shared the Draft Phase 2 MTP which includes
priority projects for walking, cycling, taking transit, driving
and parking/transportation demand management.

Weighing approximately 1,200 lbs each

Suitable for horse or short-term cattle feed

Hay quality assessment provided with each sale

Free on Board

HAY BALES FOR SALE

Call 250-204-2548 or email
Mike.Imrie@campbellriver.ca to schedule 

a viewing or for pickup information. 

$150.00 per bale
Available on a first-come,

first-served basis.


